Regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, January 8, 2008 at 7 PM in the Municipal Building.  Present were


Mayor



James Tornatore



Trustees


Lori Dehaas, John Kaufman, Sylvia Riegel







John Schaffer



Clerk/Treasurer

Mertie Pozzi



Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Trudy Bentley



Attorney


Frank Como



Guests



See Sheet

Regular meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:00 PM.  Pledge of Allegiance. Roll Call taken. Clerk read letter from Kirk & Raychel Henninger regarding an interest in purchasing, for $1,000, the lot on the corner of Water St. and Main St.  Discussion followed with concerns from the board about traffic backups from people turning into lot, questions about when village received property and is there any restrictions in the deed, and suggestion that maybe the village could sell half the lot and keep half the lot.  Guests were given the privilege of the floor. Discussion of debris in street from recycle workers and Public Works supervisor has contacted Owego and Barton.  He suggested that residents should also call.  Suggestion that maybe Code Enforcement Officer should drive around on Friday morning to check as well and report to Owego and Barton. 

MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved as presented with a motion by Riegel, seconded by Kaufman. Carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Discussed as presented.  Mayor asked Clerk to include interest rates for savings accounts and CD’s.

BILLS:
Presented and approved in the amount of $34,589.05 from abstract numbers 175, 176, 177 and 178 with a Motion by Riegel, seconded by Schaffer. Carried.

WORK IN PROGRESS:
Water Rate Committee – Discussion regarding letter to community.  There will be 3 public meetings in April for questions pertaining to water system upgrades and the bonding needed for the project.  Discussion about pros and cons of doing all upgrades now or doing part now and part later.  

Sidewalk Committee – Discuss at workshop on the 22nd.  Members of board should have copy of letter of recommendations from Sidewalk Committee. 

Bridge/Donated Property/Trout Ponds – Public Works Supervisor and Trustee Kaufman looked at area suggested for placing of bridge.  Both agreed it would work.

Permits for Sidewalks – Discuss at workshop. 


Bike Park – Nothing.


Self Audit of Codes – Trustees looking at codes.  Will discuss at future workshops.


Discussion of Budget – Clerk read increases.  Issues discussed by board were in building maintenance and supplies for sidewalks, doors/offices in storage bay and paving of Whig St. with a cost of $47,000 to do half, or add $15,000 and do the entire street.  Brought up cost savings if the entire street is done this year instead of dividing into 2 years. Library donation increased too much. Police increase to cover any increase that may happen in January 2009. Water department increase is from time spent upgrading water system. Village sidewalks – do they need to be done this year? Water department deficiency discussed.

NEW BUSINESS 
Motion by Kaufman, seconded by Schaffer to offer Solid Waste to tenants under terms and conditions set by Village Clerk with advise and consent of Public Works Supervisor. Carried. 

RESOLUTION #01-08
Approve Registrar of Vital Statistics (copy attached) adopted with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Kaufman.  Roll call vote.  Schaffer, Kaufman, DeHaas, Riegel, Tornatore – Yes. 0 – No.  Carried

RESOLUTION #02-08  
Election Inspectors (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Schaffer, seconded by Kaufman.  Roll call vote.  Schaffer, Kaufman, DeHaas, Riegel, Tornatore – Yes.  0 – No.  Carried

RESOLUTION #03-08  
Transfer for Library Handicap Accessibility Study (copy attached) adopted with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Schaffer.  Roll call vote.  Schaffer, Kaufman, DeHaas, Riegel, Tornatore – Yes.  0 – No.  Carried

RESOLUTION #04-08  
Public Hearing to Amend Chapter 140, “Streets and Sidewalks” (copy attached) adopted with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Schaffer.  Roll call vote.  Schaffer, Kaufman, DeHaas, Riegel, Tornatore – Yes.  0 – No.  Carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Mayor asked if any discussion was needed from committees. 

Public Works – Foster – Contract for preventative maintenance on furnaces.  Need to start a preventative maintenance program yearly.   

Mayor – Tornatore – Mayor discussed that the board had covered a lot tonight and how they kept the best interest of the community in sight while being respectful to each other and keeping a sense of humor.


Child Protection – Schaffer – Suggested that the village have an ad hoc committee for child protection.

BOARD CONCERNS
None.

Motion by Kaufman, seconded by Schaffer to adjourn at 9:46 PM. Carried.

Trudy Bentley 

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer

